
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This week we have welcomed a new permanent member of staff to Colmers Farm. Her name is Mrs Jones 
and she is an experienced teacher who will be teaching in reception. She is replacing Mrs Thomas who left 
at Easter. Mrs Jones has had a wonderful first week with the children and staff in reception and we are all 
looking forward to working with Mrs Jones and getting to know her more. I am sure that you all will make 
her feel welcome.   

 
It's been a busy week for trips this week. Firstly, on Monday our Year 4’s visited 
Kenilworth Castle as part of their history work on castles. (One of my favourite  
castles to visit). They spent the day exploring the grounds and ruins in the  
sunshine and learnt all about the history of the castle. They visited the Leicester  
Gatehouse, which was built in 1571 by Robert Dudley, Earl of Leicester, as part of  
his grand plan to woo Queen Elizabeth I! Year 4 climbed the tallest towers and  
finished the day by walking around the beautiful gardens. Everyone had a lovely  
day, and the children represented the school brilliantly!  
 
On Wednesday, it was Years 5’s trip to the National Space Centre in Leicester. This was part of their science 
topic about Space. Here Year 5 saw some different types of space rockets (and they got to climb 144 steps 
to the top of one), saw satellites, visited the Sir Patrick Moore Planetarium where they were able to watch a 
film which explored the solar system, sat inside a space capsule and spoke to mission control and they took 
part in various other interactive activities such as hosting a news show about saving our planet. Please accept 
our apologies that the children arrived back in school later than expected. By all accounts the traffic back 
from Leicester was a lot heavier than usual. Our Year 5’s spoke very enthusiastically about this visit on their 
return.  
 
A big thank you to everybody who returned the parental questionnaires I sent out a couple of weeks ago. 
Thank you for all the positive comments and also for the areas we can develop further. Please visit our school 
website and then click on the Parents’ Views of Our School section to view the results.  
 
Some of the most popular areas that parents wanted to find out more about on the questionnaires were 
Thrive, the SAGE Award, Rights Respecting Schools and Our School’s Curriculum.  Please read these sections 
on our school website to find out more. If you would like to find out even more, please contact the school 
office with your questions and we’ll try our best to answer them for you.   
 
Please remember that the Summer Fayre will be happening in four weeks’ time on Thursday 6th July. In 
preparation for this, next week we will be sending home a schedule of donation requests to make this the 
biggest and best summer we have had. Thank you in advance for any support that you can provide with this. 
We do still have some stalls for the Summer Fayre available for parents. If you would be interested in one of 
these, please contact our school office for more information.  
 
I hope that you have a lovely weekend. 
Mr Williams 
Headteacher 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

DIARY DATES 

Monday 12th June Shakespeare Today Workshop Year 5 and 6 

Tuesday 13th June Gurdwara Trip Year 4 

Monday 19th June – Friday 23rd June Sports Week All years 

Friday 23rd June Big Bang Fair Year 6 

Monday 26th June Bikeability Year 5 

Thursday 6th July Summer Fayre All years  

Friday 21st July Break up for Summer  

Monday 4th September Start of Term - School opens  All years  

 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
Alternatively contact 

Birmingham City Council 
Children’s Trust on  

0121 303 1888 
 

Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 

What’s new on our website? 
 

• Year 4’s Visit to Kenilworth Castle (News) 

• Writing week at CFPS (news) 

• Parental questionnaire results (Parents’ views of our school) 

 
Colmers Farm (excelsiormat.org)  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Grammar School Applications 
Registration is now open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like their child to sit the entrance 
test for a place at any of the grammar schools in Birmingham (entry to Year 7 in September 2024).  
Registration can be made online by visiting the following website:  
 

www.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk 

 
The closing date for registering is 4pm on 30th June 2023. The test will take place on 16th September 2023.  
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Craft School – shortlisting!  
Congratulations to Lillian and Poppie in 6G who made it to the shortlist for Craft school: Yinka's challenge 
this year!   
  
Although their design for a model of a playground was not one of the winning entries, we are very proud 
that they made it to the shortlist.  Please click on the link to have a look at the winning entries and more 
details about the craft challenge.     

2023 winners (craftscouncil.org.uk) 
   
 

mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org
mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org
https://www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org/
http://www.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk/
https://www.craftscouncil.org.uk/learning/craft-school-yinkas-challenge/2023-winners


 
Please follow us on 

Twitter! 
Our Twitter feed is where we 

celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
32% of smart phone users do not update their OS 
(operating system) when a new version comes. Why 
should you always update your OS soon as you can?  
 

a. Your phone will not work without the latest OS. 

b. Your phone will have the latest features and 

tools. 

c. It protects your phone against hackers and 

viruses. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

This week’s answer = A, B and C. (a) Some features on your phone 
may stop working without the latest IOS. (b) Having the latest OS can 
give you access to new tools and features on your phone, which have 
just been released. (c) Updating your OS is critical as it helps to 
ensure that your phone has the best security possible.  
 

Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For this week we would like to wish happy birthday to: 
 
Godpower 2B 7 Arlo  RT 5 
Esme  2B 7 Summer 2P 7 
Syeda  1K 6  
Charlie  1K 6  
Traevon 4L 9  
Avana  RT 5  
Kayden 2B 7 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 

2022 – 2023 academic year: 

 

Autumn Term attendance: 92.9% 

Spring Term attendance: 92.6% 

 

Summer Term to date: 92.3% -  

let’s get this up! 
 

The Colmers Farm attendance 

league table, WEEK 12.  

 

 

 

CLASS AWARDS: 
The class with the highest attendance in 

EYFS / KS1 and the winner of the Colmers 

Cat this week is: 

 

 
 

 

The class with the highest attendance in KS2 

and the winner of the Colmers Camel this 

week is: 

 

 

5M – 96% 
 

1W – 95.8% 

This year, Colmers Farm Primary School has adopted the “5 Foundations Of Effective Attendance 

Practice” to improve our school attendance, which is currently 92.6%.  

This approach looks at the number of days absence a child has over an academic year, as opposed 

to their percentage attendance at any stage during the year. The aim of this change in approach is 

to clarify the expectations and to make clearer the current attendance of each child in school at 

any given time in a fair and proportional way. Once a child has had 19 days off school, they are 

considered a persistent absentee by Birmingham City Council Legal Intervention Team.  

This week a number of children who are at risk of becoming persistent absentees have brought home 

a letter indicating the number of days absence they have had this year to date, with the view of 

preventing them reaching 19 days over the school year. This will ensure parents/carers are aware of 

where their child is in relation to this approach. 

At every stage, the approach aims to improve school attendance for all pupils. Thank you for your 

support with ensuring your child attends school as much as possible. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School safeguarding children is of paramount importance. We have 4 

Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) who can be contacted by parents should they have a 

safeguarding concern. If you have safeguarding concerns about a child, please email school using 

the following email address: safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org. Our 4 DSLs are: 

Safeguarding at Colmers Farm Primary School  
Please see the safeguarding page on our school website: 

Safeguarding - Colmers Farm (excelsiormat.org) 

https://www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org/our-school/safeguarding/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
READ, READ, READ! 

Reading is a key skill which is so 
important to any child’s 

development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 6G 45,177,206 

2nd 5T 29,266,754 

3rd 5M 16,569,292 

4th 6D 13,809,920 

5th 4L 10,668,006 

6th 4G 7,277,726 

7th 2B 3,327,326 

8th 3F 2,434,470 

9th 2P 1,158,304 

10th 1K 269,518 

11th  1W 75,170 

12th 3J 0 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Thomas (5T) 24,408,000 

2nd Ryan (5M) 16,046,892 

3rd Kaiden (4L) 8,788,872 

Highest score this year 

Chase (5M) 632,523,000 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6G 258,651 

2nd 3F 85,317 

3rd 4G 61,800 

4th 5T 58,123 

5th 3J 24,676 

6th 6D 21,476 

7th 4L 13,311 

8th 5M 8,889 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Poppie (6G) 131,073 

2nd Rocco (6G) 63,874 

3rd  Timothy (4G) 56,232 

Highest score this year 

Timothy (4G) 327,157 

Best participating class this 

week 

Well done 6G - 93% 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 3F 14,256 

2nd 2B 13,986 

3rd 4G 12,400 

4th 6G 12,273 

5th 2P 11,629 

6th 5M 10,550 

7th 6D 6,123 

8th 5T 3,298 

9th 4L 2,677 

10th  3J 1,097 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Drew-Ryan (3F) 5,440 

2nd Lali-Bella (2B) 2,804 

3rd Makonnen (2P) 2,532 

Highest score this year 

Aliza (5T) 33,161 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 

 

 
Well done to: 
 
Kade  RG  Ramaya RT  Ava Leigh RL 
Amy  1W  Logan  1K  Emmet  2B 
Szymon  2P  Tyler  3F  Daniel  3J 
Poppie-Leigh 4G  Isabella  4L  Grace  5M 
Kayden  5T  Tulisa  6G  Charlie  6D 
 

 

This week’s house point results 
489 489 489  

453 
 

525 
 

491 
 

576 

Farah Thompson Daley Ennis-Hill 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Sawyer RT 
Darcie-Leigh 1K 
Summer 2P 
Diar  3F 
Poppy  4L 
Thomas 5T 
Steph  6G 

 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


